Ad Hoc Admission Committee

October 29, 2014 Meeting Minutes
Attendees: Barb Boyette, Tom Guthrie, Heather Hayton, Kami Rowan, Steve Shapiro, Andy Strickler, Wenling Wang (minute recorder)
1. Minutes

The committee approved the meeting minutes of 10/8/14.
2. Reports from each division meeting on Oct 22
Overall we feel that we had very productive discussions in the division meetings and got general positive feedback from faculty. Lots of faculty expressed their interest in getting more involved in the admission process and were very enthusiastic about class visits, mini classes, meeting with prospective students during campus visits, etc.
The committee shared the following suggestions from faculty:

· More effective communication and transparency is needed between faculty and admissions.

· Some faculty prefer to communicate with admissions staff before they send prospective students for class visit. 

· Some faculty feel that the individual department recruitment plan is not needed for all majors. Some suggested that it may be better to take a more generic approach rather than the individual department plans and need to look at the broad picture of marketing the whole college. 

· Departmental control of their web pages is needed to display their identity accurately.
· Some departments feel being left out or not being represented. It’s suggested there should be fair representation across departments and divisions in admissions.

· Prospective students could have Internet hangout to “talk” with current students (and perhaps faculty) and “shadow” current students for one day.

· Faculty would like real nametags (not the disposable stickers) for use in admission events.

· Admission could provide “greeters” at events (e.g., Spring into Guilford) to refer prospective students and parents to the right people.
· Prospective students and parents could have a lunch with faculty (spread out at different tables) during large events (also with greeters that bring people to appropriate faculty).    
· Recruit more women athletes to increase female students
· Make the information more interesting for prospective students to read such as adding more pictures, graphs, etc.

· Get alumni more involved in recruitment and better use them to improve outreach and yield
The committee also discussed the following questions/concerns raised by faculty: 
· In terms of interruption in campus tours, faculty thought it’s a great idea to talk with prospective students, but the question was whether tour guides know faculty. Some faculty said if they know the tour guide or the tour guide knows them they will feel more comfortable to interrupt.
In response to this, Andy said tour guides don’t know faculty and actually it’s impossible for them to know all faculty members and remember their names. It’s suggested that we may create events/opportunities to connect faculty with admissions staff and let them know each other and encourage more communication between them. It’s also suggested that we may arrange a time in the faculty meeting for the tour guides and admissions staff to introduce themselves and possibly have a conversation with faculty depending on the agenda and time available in the faculty meeting. Additionally, we think it would be better to have some data to show the effectiveness of campus tour interruption.

· Faculty indicated keen desire to build trust, confidence, and mutual support with admissions staff.
To resolve this issue, Andy suggested that admissions staff could sit in the division meetings. Steve suggested open office hours may be a good approach. Andy said he has open office hours but no one came. We suggested faculty meeting or forum may be used for further discussion or conversation for this issue.

· Some faculty doubted whether it’s necessary to have an admission committee since the Educational Support Team already served as a liaison for admissions as a part of their charge.

This is the first time some of us heard about Educational Support Team. Andy said he never worked with this committee before. So even though admission is shown as a part of the duty for this committee, they are not doing any work for admissions.

· Some faculty raised questions about data to indicate the effectiveness of admissions initiatives such as class visits and involving faculty in campus visits. 
In response to these questions, Andy shared the relevant data with faculty.
· There were concerns about faculty devoting time to admissions but not receiving any feedback or acknowledgement as well as no follow-up after admissions staff collected information from the department. 

· Faculty were interested in what’s being done to integrate conversations about traditional and CCE admissions. 

In sum, the committee shared and discussed specific feedback and queries solicited from each of the 5 divisions and ways to begin addressing those as we move forward. The committee found this exercise especially useful as we begin to map out how to implement some of CREDO's recommendations and imagine next steps. Some items of commonality across the division included the need to find ways for better communication, between faculty and Admission, throughout the entire process. To that end, we decided to arrange for tour guides to visit the next faculty meeting (Nov 5), and to have admissions counselors attend a future one. We continued to discuss other ways to use and respond to this valuable feedback from our colleagues.
3. Next meeting (Dec 3rd): overview of the admission process
